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MINUTES 

Committee:
FOUNDATION BOARD OF DIRECTORS
Date:

October 19, 2017
Time:

12:00 NOON

Location:
President’s Conference Room
Present:  

	 FORMCHECKBOX 
 D. Crippens
 FORMCHECKBOX 
 R. Farrell
 FORMCHECKBOX 
 D. Campos
 FORMCHECKBOX 
 C. Johnson-Taylor
 FORMCHECKBOX 
 D. Kuba
Staff: Iris Caplan

Guests: Lou Siegel
	 FORMCHECKBOX 
 S. Lamar
 FORMCHECKBOX 
 J. McDowell
 FORMCHECKBOX 
 E. Pulation

 FORMCHECKBOX 
 G. Perez
 FORMCHECKBOX 
 C.Hannan

	 FORMCHECKBOX 
 V. Reyes     
 FORMCHECKBOX 
 L. Frank
Ex-Officio:

 FORMCHECKBOX 
 Mary Gallagher     

	


Meeting Convened:  The Foundation Board meeting was called to order at 12:10 p.m. by Chairperson David Crippens. 
Approval of Minutes: John McDowell made a motion to pass the minutes from September 21st board meeting and Darlene Kuba seconded the motion. The minutes from meeting September 21, 2017 meeting were approved. 
ITEMS 
	I. Item IV – Chairs Report
II. David Crippens welcomed the new board members attending for the first time.  All board members then introduced themselves.  David discussed the many exciting changes happening on campus.  He talked about all the special programs and what makes Trade Tech so unique and so positioned for the future with our pathways.   

III. David gave a board history and gave Darlene Kuba credit for keeping the foundation on track with integrity these last few years. David also wants to make the board exciting, but connected to programs, with our main focus to raising money for our mission statement to support the students and the college. 


	Item V – Committee Reports  
   Finance

· David Crippens reported that we have a new accountant handling our account at Stanislawski & Company. We are still working on changes to the financial reports to the board.  We have been working with the finance committee.  With a new person handling the accounting, we are moving a little slower than originally anticipated. We will have everything ready by first of the year.  The auditors are coming in immediately following the dinner to complete our audit.
Student Benefit Dinner
· David & Darlene both are working to make sure the program will be one hour and 30 minutes long.  We are being respectful of everyone’s time.  We are looking to make this a strong program.  We want to make sure that we show the best of what the college has to offer.  It was discussed what is the best way to showcase the whole school and campus and what trade tech as an entity is doing.  We are still working on integrating this into the dinner.  We are looking at more attendees than last year.
· Lou Siegel is meeting with the three student speakers to work on their presentation. They are apprentices in Local 78 and are very diverse.

· We originally thought we would be down 10-15% due to last year having $100,000 come from one source. Iris reported we are on track to come close to last year’s final figure.  We needed to make up the additional $75,000 which it now appears to be happening. All honorees have come forward this year and given us lists and reaching out for sponsorships.  All board members are encouraged to participate.  
· Iris announced that the presenters for each honoree are the following:
· Doug Marian – Miguel Santiago

· Jackie DuPont Walker- Holly Mitchell
· Ernie Moreno – Darlene Kuba

· Amy Lemisch – Steve Veres

· Parsons – Sydney Kamlager

· We are going to do two honorees before the start of the dinner to keep our program on schedule.
· David announced that we will start planning for next year within a few weeks following the October 2016. He also discussed how fundraising has become more competitive than ever before.  Everyone is going for same dollars. We need to get on budgets early in the year and have our honoree selection done much earlier to compete with other groups.


[image: image1.png]


  The meeting was adjourned at 1:10 by David Crippens, Board Chair.

Website 


David announced they are waiting on a proposal from the website designer Blue Wade. He would like to begin website very soon. We wanted to get through the dinner for this year and now will focus on the new website.





Item VI – President’s Report





Larry Frank discussed what is happening on the campus.  He discussed all the construction going on around the campus which is really growing and makes the area much more exciting.




















 








The college partnership with the trades has resulted in 400 students who have jobs as apprentices in the last four months.  The college is very proud of that.  Larry discussed making the pathways more understandable to the students.


Larry then discussed an event on December 12th at which time Redwood Hall will be named in honor of former Mayor Tom Bradley.  It will be called the Tom Bradley Center for Student Life.  Tom Bradley would have been 100 years old on December 12th.  Only two places in Los Angeles have his name, the Los Angeles World Airports and a LAUSD Small Magnet School.  He is very proud that the college is doing this and the Los Angeles Community College District will now have his name on a campus.  He was Mayor of Los Angeles for 20 years.  He graduated from the College in 1937.  


Darlene Kuba is going to represent the Board and work on the event. The board made a motion to approve up to $1,000 towards the Tom Bradley event.











Action Taken: John McDowell made a motion that the board spend up to $1,000 on Tom Bradley event, Darlene Kuba seconded the motion.  All approved the motion and it was passed.
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